
MEMO

TO: Advisory Committee on Bankruptcy Rules

FROM: Raymond P. Bell, Jr., Vice President, Creditors Interchange
Receivables Management, LLC.

SUBJECT: Testimony:  Bankruptcy Rule 3001

I thank the Committee for this opportunity to testify on the
proposed changes to the Bankruptcy Rule 3001.  It is a pleasure to
return from past testimonies and/or written responses to past Rules for
comment.

I will list my observations and comments as follows:

• The validation of an unsecured debtor already exists regarding a
proof of claim filed in a bankruptcy case.

• Recent and past court decisions suggest the current system
works.

• The requirement to attach a statement last sent to a debtor
proceeding the bankruptcy filing will not reduce the number of
objections, but possibly increase them due to the cycle billing of
credit card banks.  An additional attachment will increase the
number of documents filed supporting the claim.

• The rule may have been introduced as a result of the number of
objection cases but this data may not support the existing
proposal.  Key examples of inconsistent data were experienced
by the Burdick Commission in the 70’s, National Bankruptcy
Review Commission in the 90’s and Congress since 1978.

• I believe it may be predjudice to single out credit card (revolving
credit) that according to the FDIC report as of 9/30/09 suggests
that credit card loans by loan composition represents 5% of
loan compositions.

• If standards are going to be applied then they should be
applicable to all debts listed in the bankruptcy schedules as
well as the penalty to be applied to the accuracy of the
bankruptcy schedules.

It is likely there is nothing original in what I have commented upon in
this short period, because bankruptcy is an ancient subject and I am an
ancient professional who has studied and managed bankruptcy cases for
over 40 years.  



I look forward to responding to any questions you may have today or at a
later time.
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